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18 November 2016 

Our Reference: SYD14/00380 
Council Ref: SSD 6484 

Team Leader 
Industry, Key Sites & Priority Projects 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO BOX 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 

Attention: Fiona Gibson 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

SECTION 75W — REDEVELOPMENT OF METHODIST LADIES COLLEGE 
ROWLEY STREET, BURWOOD 

Reference is made to the department's email dated 1 November 2016, regarding the 
abovementioned Application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and 
Maritime) for comment in accordance with the State Environmental Planning Policy (Infrastructure) 
2007. 

Roads and Maritime has reviewed the submitted application and raises no objection to the following 
proposed modifications: 

1. Increasing the height of the teaching and learning building from 3 storeys to 4 storeys. 

2. Deletion of the approved additions to the middle school building. 

3. Increase in floor space by 862 m2. 

Should you have any further inquiries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
Hans PiIly Mootanah on telephone 8849 2076 or by email at development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au  

Yours sincerely, 

Pahee Rathan 
A/Senior Land Use Assessment Coordinator 
Network and Safety Section 

Roads and Maritime Services 
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